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Holy Resurrection Armenian
Apostolic Church

909 Michigan Avenue - (P.O. Box 143)
South Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53172
Office: 762-7460

April 22, 1977

His Grace, Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate
Diocese of the Armenian Church of North America
630 Second Avenue

New York, New York 10016

Dear Arachnort Surpazan Hayr,

The Women's Guild of Holy Resurrection Armenian Apostolic Church
of South Milwaukee is planning a "Mother's Day" banquet to be held
on May 15, 1977.

Mrs. Arshalous Boyajian and Mrs. Arousiag Kaloustian have
continuously and exceptionally worked with an untiring devotion to
our Church of Holy Resurrection since the inception (1924) of our
Church. For their dedication and faith in God and our Church which
we thank God for it. We thought what else can we do in awarding
these two ladies than to look up to you to give your paternal blessings
in writing to be framed. We believe that material gifts are not as
important as the spiritual blessings which comes from above through you.

The true shepherd puts his life upon his flock, indeed we are
able to see with the Psalmist, "We are your people and the sheep of
your pasture."

Their accomplishment and the service award which we hope to
come from you for these women, will encourage others to follow their
footsteps in the Christian mission and social life of our community.

With utmost respect and prayer we the Women's Guild of Holy
Resurrection Armenian Apostolic Church of South Milwaukee, Wisconsin
along with our Pastor and Parish Council we ask of your Eminence to
grant us our heartfelt request to encourage these two Christian
women. We are looking up to you in anticipation, desiring fervantly
for your blessings.

We will continue to pray for your good health that may God
abundantly bless you in the sacred mission of His Church.

We remain obediently yours,

Very Rev. Arshog Wit odovso= e

Very Rev. Arshag Dz.V. Khatchadourian Mr. Harold Ba ian

Pastorx Chairman, Parj Council
AK/MK/mb Mar et Kadefian "

Chairlady, Women's Guild



